WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

APRIL 14, 2003

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on April 14, 2003.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker.  Also present were Elmer Phelps, Joe Raica and daughter, Chuck Zemla and Ken Chamberlain.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  The agenda was approved.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of March 10, 2003 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Public comment:  John W. Midgley, P. E. Manager Director of Ingham County Road Commission addressed the board.  He stated that they had raise the matching funds back to $22,200 and that the Road Commission would need the money when contract are signed instead of when the job is completed.  He invited us to the May 1, 2003 at 7 p.m., special meeting with the Road Commission.  He also stated that they contact land owners about tree removals before they start removing them.  He exited at 7:50 p.m.

Joe Raica presented his report along with copies of Surety Bond and requested renewal of the Special Use Permit on Raica Gravel Pit.  

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to renew the Special Use Permit on Raica Gravel Pit for another year.  Motion carried.  Joe Raica and daughter exited at 8:10 p.m.

Chuck Zemla from St. Johns would like to apply for the assessor’s job.   He is a certified assessor and his current clients are Alaiedon Township, City of Leslie, and City of Laingsburg.  He has also help out with Stockbridge, Wheatfield and Bunkerhill Townships.  He also works for a firm in Williamston that does assessing.  His phone #989-682-4187.  The board will make a decision about the assessor at their next meeting.  Clerk Oesterle to contact Cindy Young about the job.

Elmer Phelps, Zoning Board Chairperson, suggested Pete Crawford for the Zoning Board member.

Ken Chamberlain gave a Building Department report.  Permit fees collected from 3/10 thru 4/13 was $2,190.  This included six building permits,  eleven zoning permits, nine plumbing and mechanical permits.  He attended the Stockbridge School District growth meeting held March 13 and the Stockbridge Township Board meeting on March 17.  He also requested approval of new Land Division form and Mechanical Permit requirements and form as presented.  Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the new Land Division form and the updates to Mechanical Permit requirements and form.  Motion carried.

Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain gave a report concerning Zoning issues:

· Davis has only one car for sale.

· Schlicker zoning permit: he can’t provide copy and we have not record of issuing it.

· Plave Construction on Brogan Rd concerning a agricultural storage barn which is in violation of the zoning ordinance because its believed that they are living in it.  If it is use for living quarters and not a storage building it requires well, septic, and heat, which requires building, plumbing & mechanical and electrical permits and inspections.

· Taylor Allen land division.  4 ¾ acre parcel divided 2 acres for son.

· Address assignments from 4/2002 thru 2/2003 sent to Treasurer and Assessor.

· Greg Basore rental.  He sent letter to get his cleaned up.(The lawnmower repairman)

· He stated that Robert West would be interested in being our electrical inspector.

· He would like the township to purchase a measuring wheel for the Zoning Administrator. Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Oesterle to approve the purchase of 25” measuring wheel for $61.00 plus case for $19.50.  Motion carried

Communiques:  Bureau of Construction Codes-RE:  Michigan Uniform Energy Code is effective April 1, 2003;  Department of Consumer & Industry  Services-RE: The Metropolitan Extension Telecommunications Right-Of-Way Oversight Act, PA48 of 2002 effective November 1, 2002-requires municipalities that choose to opt into the Act to notify all affected providers by adopting a resolution or ordinance effective no later than January 1, 2004.(Tabled until next meeting);  Wetland & Coastal Resources-RE:  Developing wetland ordinance;  Michigan Township Association-RE:  each local unit will receive 3% less in revenue sharing for 2003-04; RE: Township Official Exchange Program; RE:  Workshop;  Department of Agriculture-RE: Chad Minnis request for verification of conformance with the Generally Accepted Agricultural and Management Practice for Site Selection and Odor Control for New and Expanding Livestock Production Facilities which this request is for an expansion of existing dairy facility;  Dansville Community Athletic association-RE:  Soccer schedule and $200 for use of the soccer fields, $50 donation for Easter Egg Hunt and $50 for the Instructional Soccer field in the township; Michigan Public Service Commission-RE: Public hearing on April 17, 2003;  Mid Michigan Rubbish-RE:  Contract which states they agree to provide a refuse truck on the third Saturday of every month from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. beginning June 21, 2003 for $310.00  a month and dumpster for $74.00 a month for a total of $374.00 monthly charge and their certificate of insurance;  Ingham County MTA Annual potluck will be held at Leroy Township on April 23 at 6 p.m. and reservation due by April 16; Dept. of Treasury-RE:  Millage requests and millage rollbacks;  The Stockbridge Area Genealogical/Historical Society-RE: newsletter;  Carlisle/Wrotman Associates-Re:  Stockbridge Township intent to prepare a Master Plan.

OTHER BUSINESS:
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the General Fund Budget of $166,057.62 and General Fund Financial Statements and Park Fund Budget of $9,000.00 and Park Fund Financial Statements, Public Improvement Fund Statement and Budget of zero and Trust & Agency Fund Statements and Tax Statements.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to levy one mill for 2003 and to hold the township board meetings on the 2nd Monday of each month and to have Stockbridge State Bank as the township Depository.  Motion carried.

Clerk Oesterle reported that Sue Greenway will be hosting her last motorcycle rally at her home this spring.  Supervisor Marshall stated that Vantown Church would like to use the ball diamonds.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay all the bills presented.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

